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Report of the Educational Policies Committee (EPC) 
Meeting of March 17, 2025  

Mozaik Updates 

Some teachers were experiencing a glitch from sending messages to parents through Mozaik; Jason 
Cantelmi will look into it.  

 

LBPSB Network Accessibility 

Discussion took place about laptops availability, connections and substitution. Changes and 
updates in laptops might lead to a few laptops being free to be used in a school when a teacher is 
absent.  

 

Upcoming Workshops 

An AI workshop is currently taking place at the school board; more sessions will follow.  

On March 24, New Teachers will be doing a workshop with Nancy Santarelli from École Montréalaise; 
some other workshops are offered and available on SSO. 
 

Déboulage 

The school board is trying to reduce the number of students ending up in summer school.  For 
instance, the science consultant will meet with the grade 9 teachers to find solutions to improve 
success and hope to reduce summer school registrations.  

An in-house summer school will be done at LBPSB at Macdonald High. Summer school grades will 
not replace June 2025 grades on the student’s report card; a supplemental document will be present 
in the student file mentioning that minimum requirements have been achieved. Members of the 
committee mentioned that it would be great if students were able to do their exams from more than 
one school. At the moment, only Macdonald will offer the in-person exams which makes 
transportation difficult for students coming from the eastern territory of the school board. Mathieu 
Canavan will look into it.  

Human Resources is currently analyzing to see if extra allocations will be offered to counter-balance 
the effects of déboulage for this school year. More information to come.  
 
Implementation of CCQ 2024-2025 

MEQ mentioned that the company whose textbooks should get translated will be the lowest 
compliant bidder; the school boards are fighting this very simplistic process and are hoping that a 
thorough selection process will be happening.  
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EDDI working group 

Two schools, Kingsdale and Sunshine Academy will take part in a full-day workshop on March 24th 
with the EDDI working group.  

 

Student evaluation policy 

Mathieu Canavan will be presenting the draft Student Evaluation policy at the next meeting in April. 
The full consultation process should take place in the fall. 

 

 

Submitted by 
Marie-Pier Michaud 

 


